
 

From: Bryan Gutraj <Bryan.Gutraj@cityofchicago.org> 

Sent: Friday, February 28, 2025 11:39 AM 

To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Cc: Katharine Whisler <Katharine.Whisler@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: February 24, 2025 Reasonable hosting expense 

  

Good Morning Mr. Berlin, 

  

In my official capacity as a City of Chicago employee, I serve as an appointed committee member of the 

Commissioner of the Department of Aviation on of the Residential Sound Insulation Program Advisory 

Committee which is formed pursuant to 65 ILCS 5/11-101-3(b). On Monday February 24, 2025, the 

committee held its Regular Meeting at the Sunrise Grill at 1930 E Touhy Ave, Des Plaines, IL 

60018.  Although State Representative Martin Moyland (District 55) is a committee member, he was not 

in attendance, but his campaign committee “Friends for Marty Moylan for State Representative” paid for 

the expenses to host the meeting at Sunrise Grill which included a light buffet dinner and use of the 

meeting space.  By attending the meeting in my official capacity, I accepted a reasonable hosting 

expense. 

  

Please let me know if you need additional information. 

  

Bryan 

  

  

Bryan A. Gutraj 

Assistant Corporation Counsel Supervisor 

Aviation, Environmental, Regulatory & Contracts Division 

City of Chicago Department of Law 

2 North LaSalle Street, Suite 540 

Chicago, IL 60602 

Phone: (312) 744-9021 

Fax: (312) 742-3832 

www.cityofchicago.org/law  

http://www.cityofchicago.org/law


 

 


